T.K. Stone Middle School

SBDM Meeting Minutes

December 11, 2012

Opening

The regular meeting of the T. K. Stone Middle school SBDM was called to order at 5:06 pm on Tuesday, December 11, 2012 in T. K. Stone Middle School’s library by Beth Mather.

Present: Susan Gattis, Derisa Hindle, Ashley Atcher, Erica Frierson, Kim Weber, Jennifer Oldham, Gary French, Donny Gill, Sheryl Hamilton, and Sue Steffy 
A. Approval of Agenda

The agenda was unanimously approved as distributed.

B. Approval of Minutes

I.       The minutes for November 13, 2012.  The motion was made by Kim Weber with a second from Erica Frierson.  The motion carried.  
C. Old Business
1.  Approval of the Minutes-Refer to Section B.

2. The financial report were unanimously approved and distributed.  The motion was made to accept the financial report (subject to audit) by Erica Frierson with a second from Derisa Hindle. The motion carried. 
3. Donny Gill presented the information on the Responsible Health Decisions course.  The course is a four day presentation which covers the Reproductive Anatomy and Physiology, Myths and Truths of Dating Behavior, and Refusal Skills.  Placing this program in our school’s curriculum was tabled for further discussion by the SBDM council.

4. Budget Update-When funding was restored, the Math Strategies program inadvertently did not receive funding. The recommended funding amount for this program is $500.00. The motion was made to amend the budget to include 500.00 for Math Strategies from Derisa Hindle with a second from Susan Gattis.  The motion carried.

New Business

1. Mrs. Sue Steffy presented the Arts & Humanities Curriculum and Instruction Standards rating from the Program Review.  The Arts & Humanities team’s main focus is to provide quality Arts and Humanities education for all students.  Currently, the standard ratings are in the proficient range and are aligned with the Arts/Humanities’’ current goals.

2. Ms. Sheryl Hamilton presented the ratings for the Curriculum and Instruction Standards from the Program Review.  The committee wanted to integrate Practical Living and Career Studies concepts cross curricular.  While the council felt the concepts were being reinforced in other content areas, communication from the content teaches to the PLCVS Program Review Committee was not occurring. The Practical Living Review Committee further recommended that all teachers needed to have an increased awareness and understanding of the ILP (Individual Learning Plans).  The implementation of the Fuel UP and Play 60 was credited with meeting the Health Standards portion of this program review. 
3. Writing Program Review was tabled until the next SBDM meeting.
4.  TKS School Plan for Continuous Improvement-Mrs. Mather presented the data which will be utilized in the development of the TKS School Plan for Continuous Improvement. One area of concern was the low % of Growth in achievement of students in the areas of reading and math. While the council believed the students gave a good faith effort, the staff and administration wanted to build a deeper connection with the students, which could serve as a motivation to the students.  The idea was brought forth by Ms. Missy Mills to establish testing teams. The teams were established to encourage students to reach an adequate level of growth.  The teams focus is not only being successful on the KPREP test but to encourage students to be successful in life. In addition to help students reach a higher level of achievement, each department provided a list of goals they wanted to accomplish during the 2012-2013 academic school year.  The draft Comprehensive Improvement Plan will be presented to the council at the January SBDM meeting.

5. Assessment Calendar-An assessment calendar was distributed by Mrs. Mather.  Listed were the assessments taking place during the second semester.  

6. Power Pact for TKS- Mrs. Mather shared with the council the that TK would hold its own Power Pact to facilitate pre-registration and serve as an additional transition activity for the 5th grade students. 

7. Event for Ed Foundation-February 9,2013 - The Ed Foundation will hold its second annual gala affair.  Tickets will be thirty-five dollars. All employees are encouraged to attend.   The school will have a table set up to show case the accomplishments and highlights for this school year.
8. Needs Assessment-Our Needs Assessment will be due at the end of January to Mr. French.  Mrs. Mather will present a draft of the areas of need at the January SBDM meeting.

9. Partnership with 84th Training Co.-The 84th Training Company is meeting the needs component of Family and Community Partnerships.  The 84th Training Company will mentor 8th grade students and build relationships with our students.  This component helps to meet the needs of College and Career Readiness.  Students will have the opportunity to shadow the soldiers on Fort Knox Army Installation.  The Company will also mentor students at T.K. Stone throughout the year.
10. The EIS video from the City of Elizabethtown web page was briefed and reviewed by the council on the Elizabethtown city’s webpage.  The video gave an excellent representation of our goals and vision.

11. The Council Adjourned to Executive Session to discuss personnel matters pursuant to KRS 61.810, per motion by Erica Frierson and a second by Derisa Hindle.
12.  A motion was made by Susan Gattis with a second from Derisa Hindle to return from Executive Session. 

13. Ashley Atcher made a motion with a second from Susan Gattis to accept the nominations of Sue Steffy as the Drama Sponsor, Kerri Bal as the Co-Academic coach Academic Team Coaching, and Lucas White and Ryan Lutz as the Co-Coaches for the T.K. Stone Baseball Team.

Ashley Atcher moved to adjourn with a second from Susan Gattis.  Motion carried.  The T.K. St
one SBDM meeting was adjourned at 6:25 pm. The next SBDM council meeting will be January 8, 2013 @ 5:00 p.m..

Minutes submitted by: Erica D. Frierson

